

## NRC NEWS

## U.S. NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION

Office of Public Affairs Telephone: 301/415-8200
Washington, D.C. 20555-0001

E-mail: <u>opa.resource@nrc.gov</u> Site: <u>www.nrc.gov</u> Blog: http://public-blog.nrc-gateway.gov

No. 12-031 March 27, 2012

## OPENING REMARKS BY NRC CHAIRMAN, GREGORY B. JACZKO AT THE COMMISSION BRIEFING ON LICENSE RENEWAL AND TEST REACTORS

Good morning. We're meeting today to talk about the license renewal status of research and test training reactors. It's an important issue as we work to deal with what has been a significant backlog of renewals for RTR licenses. I am pleased to hear that we have made considerable progress in this area since the last meeting we had on this issue in August 2009, almost three years ago.

As I look at today's meeting agenda, I think this will be an important opportunity to strengthen the continued partnership we have had with the research and test reactor community in looking at the issues of license renewal. I think there will still be challenges on both sides as we work through this backlog, but it should be very interesting hearing about the progress we have made in the last two years. There has been a lot of very good work on the part of the staff to get us in a place where we have the resources necessary to faithfully process these applications to reduce this backlog. There has also been a lot of work on the part of the RTR community to improve their license renewal applications and submittals. I look forward to hearing about the progress and challenges with this renewal process today.

###

News releases are available through a free *Listserv* subscription or by clicking on the EMAIL UPDATES link on the NRC homepage (<a href="www.nrc.gov">www.nrc.gov</a>). E-mail notifications are sent to subscribers when news releases are posted to NRC's website. For the latest news, follow the NRC on <a href="www.twitter.com/NRCgov">www.twitter.com/NRCgov</a>.